Michigan Business Brokers Association - West

Minutes from November 12, 2013
Meeting called to order by, Mark Andresky at 11:00 AM
Present – Mark Andresky, Dan Butler, Jon Siebers, Allan Reider, Larry Baumgart, Bob Fuehr
Absent:  John Meyering
Minutes of September 10, 2013 were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer’s report – Bank balance reconciled at $5,017.73.

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.  
Bob filed form 990 for 2011, Bob suggested that we file all unfilled reports, pay a $400 fee and ask to have our tax exempt status reinstated. The Board agreed with that plan.
Bob updated the Board that the state organization paid $500 toward Shane Hanson’s work on broker licensing, and $500 on a legal review checking our compliance with State of Michigan requirements and any suggestions for improvements in organizational structure.

There was a discussion on the budget for 2014. We discussed whether we should have 1 or 2 dual meetings with the Metro chapter. We also discussed the possibility of getting sponsors for our dual meetings. The budget was passed as proposed.

Membership report –  Currently have 36 members, which was noted as 4 higher than last year at this time.
There was development of a slate of candidates for 2014 officers and directors. The slate that was decided was Mark Andresky – President, Allan Reider -- Vice President, Bob Fuehr – Treasurer, Larry Baumgart – Secretary, Jon Sieber – Director at Large, Dan Butler – Director at Large. Dan stated that he was willing to serve, but would step down if others wanted to participate. There was one open position for a Director at Large. Mark was planning on asking at the general meeting for nominations of others that wanted to serve.
Education report – 
The Board reviewed the current educational schedule.

November will be Anthony Nitsos on financial analysis of companies.

December is currently open.

Ideas for other topics included, Technology (tablet computers, lap tops, etc.), social media marketing, Mark to do an update from his attendance at the IBBA conference, and a roundtable discussion of topics in general.

Dan was to contact someone he knew about social media marketing for December or January.
Other business – 
· February and March meetings will have to be moved out of the existing room. We will use the board room for February and March we will be in the auditorium. 
· The Board received and accepted John Meyering’s resignation as Vice President effective immediately.

· Web update – any member can now send e-mails to any of the existing distribution lists. Bob also stated that he cannot get into the Member Only section of the web site. It seems to be limited to Bob’s computers. Bob and Allan will look into the issue.
Meeting adjourned at 11:59 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Baumgart, Secretary
